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ASU takes Auscript to Fair Work 
Commission over office closures and 
redundancies 
 
In our last newsletter on the 20 January we informed you the ASU 
made application to the FWC regarding a lack of consultation by 
Auscript regarding the office closures and redundancies. The 
matter was heard on the 28 January by Commissioner Yilmaz. 
Following the Conference on the 28 January, the Commissioner 
has now released a Recommendation to the parties (see attached). 
 
January 28 FWC Conference 
 
At this Conference the ASU submitted 
that Auscript had not properly consulted 
the Union or its employees at all, and 
that in most cases employees only had 
48 hours to decide on critical issues 
such as redundancy, re-deployment, 
relocation and re-training, while trying 
to seek financial advice and talk to the 
Union. An impossible task the ASU 
argued in this very narrow time frame.  
 
Fair Work Commission 
Recommendation 
 
The Commission seems to agree with 
the ASU in paragraph 6 of the attached 
Recommendation where the 
Commissioner says consultation “was 
lacking”. The Commission also notes at 
paragraph 4 of the Recommendation 
that by the time the matter came to the 
Commission the restructure was 
already completed and thus she was 
unable to make any order requiring 
Auscript to comply with its consultation 
obligations because it would have no 
practical effect. 
 
The Commissioner has thus 
recommended to the parties that they 
should meet and develop an agreed 
arrangement for consultation in the 
future and then Report Back to the 
Commission on the 13 February (see 
attached Notice of Listing). To that 

effect, Michael Rizzo, ASU National 
Industrial Officer, has organised to 
meet Auscript in Brisbane on Thursday 
6 February. The ASU will seek to have 
an agreed consultative Memorandum of 
Understanding (M.O.U) with Auscript. 
The ASU never again wants to see 
employees at Auscript treated so 
poorly. 
 
Report back to the FWC on 13 
February 
 
The ASU will inform the Commission on 
the outcome of the meeting with 
Auscript on the 13 February. Following 
this Conference the ASU will then 
report back to members any major 
developments.  
 
More information 
For more information, please get in 
touch with the relevant contact below. If 
you’re not a member of the ASU, you 
can join online now at our secure 
form: https://asujoin.asn.au/  
 
Branch Contact Mobile / Email 
QLD Together Peter Cattach 0409 064 310 
 Megan Denny 0419 667 931 
ASU NSW 
USU  

Emily Callachor 0417 420 
924 ecallachor@usu.org.au  

 Troy Dunne 0419 403 
076 tdunne@usu.org.au  

VIC PS Sarah Haar  0409 778 890 
WA Jill Hugo 0412 920 978 
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